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Regional Partnership Forum 
Held on Wednesday 9 November 2016 at 13:00 hours
Unite the Union, 9-17 Victoria Street, West Bromwich
	Present:


	Members:

Mark Gough 

Nathan Hudson 
Kim Nurse 
Carla Beechey 
Adam Layland
Jeremy Brown
In attendance:
Nick Henry

Kevin Blower

	MG

NH
KN
CB
AL
JB
NVH

KB

	George Graham                 - GMB  
Michael Foster                    - Unison                          
Patrick Kelly                          Unison

Steve Thompson  

-   Unite                 Mark Robinson

- Unison
Stuart Gardner     

- Unison
Lisa Darby    

           - GMB
Reena Farrington

- Unison
Pete Green                         - Unison                              
Ray Lloyd                           - Unison 
Brian Clarke                         - Unison
Paul Clarke                           - Unite                                           Ian Burness                           - Unison 

James Carroll                        - Unison                                  
Alan Randell                                - UNITE                             
	GG
MF
PK
ST

MR
SG
DM
RF
PG
RL
BC

PC

IB
JC
AR


	
	

	
	Secretariat:

	
	Sara Peck
	SP
	PA to Commercial Services

	ITEM
	
	ACTION

	16.11.01
	Apologies – Craig Cooke, Michelle Brotherton, Diane Scott, Ian Oxford, Murray MacGregor, Dave Mitchell and Ian Oxford.
	

	16.11.02
	Minutes of the last meeting 29th September 2016 2016 (To agree the minutes)

The minutes of the meetings were approved as a true and accurate record.
	

	
	SG raised the matter from page 4 in regard to flu vaccinations the pressures being put on the management team.  KN said that the initiative had arisen from NHS England.  Assurances were given that if staff refused the injection that these were captured. SG asked what the costs were to the Trust for the £20 vouchers.  KN replied that the costs were being put together at present. 
	

	16.11.03
	Matters arising from the meeting on 29th September 


	

	
	The RPF Log contains the schedule of matters upon which the RPF have asked for further action or information to be submitted. Matters on this log can only be deleted through resolution of the RPF. (For the avoidance of doubt unless specified below all matters contained on the RPF log will remain on the log until the RPF resolves that the matter can be discharged.)
Action 1 (15.10.13.1) Variations to Contract & Conditions – action to remain as amber.  KN to discuss this matter further with PG outside of the meeting. 

Action 2 (16.01.13.1) Overtime payments for PTS Apprentices – CB said that payments are being addressed with pay and records and rolled out across E&U.  KN stated that national guidelines are adhered to for payment of apprentices.  All apprentices start on the same rate it only changes when they enter year 2 of the apprenticeship.  CB said that she would circulate the rates to the membership.  

Action 3 (16.04.04) EPR – Paul Baker will be attending the next RPF.  NVH stated that EPR has received a patch update which should address some of the outstanding issues and that an update document had been added to last week’s briefing. 

Action 4 (16.05.10.1) BBC LPF Mandatory Training – SG raised his concerns on the length of time that this action had remained open and that there had been no communications with staff. SG requested that staff were given a six hour toil credit for completing the books. BC said that assurance had been given that staff side would receive an answer before the day 2 training commenced in October. 
Staff side requested an adjournment at 13.45 and returned to the meeting at 13.50 hours. 

16.05.11.7 Existing Technicians – the action is now closed. 

Action 5 (16.05.11.6) 4 x 4 24/7 Fleet – Risk assessment has been completed. Concerns were raised by staff side that the DVD was still be shown in training at Staffordshire.  SG said that there has been a breakdown in communications. KN stated that she would take this matter up with Julian Rhodes. 
Action 6 (16.08.02) CFR Framework – Staff side raised their concerns in regard to CFRs undertaking (hangings/suicides) jobs and that there had been a number of CFRs contacting SALS.   

DS would have the data in regard to contacts through the service. Staff side requested that management revise the framework.  KN said she would contact the medical director. ST asked if the Trust could suspend some the type of jobs they go to?
Action 7 (16.08.02) Starting Times and Availability – NH suggested that this was managed locally by the management teams. 

Action 8 (16.08.10) Late Submission of Overtime – BC to speak to NH outside of the meeting in regard to overtime payments for BBC staff. 

Action 9 (16.08.10) HR Involvement in Appeals/disciplinary – RF raised that still facing problems with appeal hearings and who do staff side contact for advice for their member. KN said that HR are impartial and that a process is in place with HR attendance and appeals and a scribe.  PG stated that guidelines from ET’s are that HR should not be part of the panel.

Action 10 (16.09.12.2) List of break locations – JB has circulated this information to RF, PG and SG for onward distribution.  Action closed. 


	KN

KN/AC



	16.11.04
	Duty of Candour
	

	
	Presentation undertaken by Jason Wiles. 
	

	
	JW identified who the flows were within the clinical team and WMAS.  A number of questions were posed to JW following the presentation.  The presentation will be circulated to members. 
	

	
	
	

	16.11.05
	Grievances/policy adherence
The information of the report to be noted.
	

	16.11.06
	Directors Updates 
	

	
	Workforce and OD – a great deal of work is taking place in regard to the banding review nationally a further update will be provided in due course once more information becomes available. 
Bear Scotland – KN provided an update in relation to the case.  South Central have shared their formulae for working out the calculation but work is underway with Wendy Owen, problems have arisen with the formulae so a manual calculation is being worked out. Any payments would be back dated to the 1 April 2016.

Commercial Services – MG stated that the team are scoping for more business with the PTS market outside of the area. The bariatric workstream is also progressing.  The vehicles for the Birmingham contract are currently being reviewed. 

Estates – (Monmore, Wolverhampton site) SG raised his concerns in regard to asbestos checks being carried out after staff have moved into the site. SG said that he had also raised his concerns at the PTS LPF last week. MG said he would feedback to CC in regard to the corporate risk. SG said that members lives were being put at risk in regard to the asbestos risk and that this opens the Trust up to massive legal claims. SG asked that assurance could be given that this would not happen again.  SG raised that there had been 5 previous WMAS sites where asbestos had been found previously in the Trust. 
Academy (PTS) – SG raised if any fire safety checks had been completed at the Academy.  KN said that a fire safety check had been carried out on the building previously.  
	MG

	
	Finance 
The Trust is undertaking plans for next year’s budgets.  Negotiations are ongoing with the Commissioners.  The Trust has met their control target for this year and there is a small surplus. 
	

	
	Operations
There is a high demand in the system, with gold cover activated from the 1st November until the third week in January.  The festive plan will be in place from the 15th December. The majority of hospitals are on EMS level 3.  We are now in a better position with AFA recruitment.  SG asked that overtime for AFAs was directed to themselves and not to operational staff. 

	

	16.11.07
	Variations to Contract & Conditions 
	

	
	KN will address this item with PG outside of the meeting. 
	

	16.11.08
	Policies and Procedures

· Social Media & Digital Media Policy – the policy was approved by members of the meeting. 

	

	16.11.09
	Outstanding actions from staff side raised at LPF 
	

	
	No items were referred under this section. 
	

	16.11.10
	Minutes of Locality Partnership Forums for information 
	

	
	The locality partnership forum minutes are submitted for information. 
	

	16.11.11

16.11.11.1
	Any Other Urgent Business

Operational Plan – (paper 11) submitted for information by Pippa Wall. 

	

	16.11.11.2
	Building Regulations around CH/RH Lifts
Staff side raised concerns in regard to the Ambulance Service not being involved at the planning stage for the building regulations at care homes.  Staff side raised that it was very difficult to get stretchers into lifts.  MG said that this was a valid point and that he would raise with Estates. 
	MG

	16.11.11.3
	End of Shift Update – JB will be sending out a report to members, figures compared to this time last year are static. 
	JB

	
	JB said that there are compelling hospital problems and the system is congested. Staff side raised that staff in their 8 minutes of going to get food were being tasked with jobs.  JB to look into this matter further. Staff side said that staff are still finishing their shift late. 
	

	
	SG asked if end of shift tasking could be reviewed at the next EPG in December. 
	JB

	16.11.11.4
	Update from End of Employment Meeting with Craig Cooke
	

	
	PG said that no further updates had been available since the meeting with CC. PG said that money is still being stopped from staff’s wages.  KN said that CC was preparing a paper for EMB on the 22 November. 
	

	16.11.11.5
	PTS Progression 
	

	
	IB raised about the number of student paramedics coming into the workforce.  IB said that Staffordshire had a great deal of paramedics and could result in double paramedic crews.  KN said that 300 staff are being recruited for the workforce plan this is to account for growth and attrition.  KN said work is underway for a pre-degree programme which will be a progression route for ECAs, Admin and EOC staff.  The bid is currently under development. KN said she would update members of the meeting in due course. No plans are in place for the re-introduction of the ECA role. 
	

	16.11.12
	Date and times of future meetings:
	

	
	7th December 2016, The Academy Board Room. 

	

	
	
	


Agreed as accurate minutes
Chair …………………………………….       Date ……………………………………..
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